## Course Update

Wayne Box, Superintendent

We have been having some problems with blight on our greens and have been spraying to get rid of it. We have cut sod and put in the bare places where stumps were removed on #4 and #11. The fairways are starting to come on strong and should develop into very good turf for the summer.

The "Adopt A Hole" program started last month is beginning to take shape. The following members have donated money to the fund: Dewey Petigo, Todd Stanley, Jim Reagan, Jimmy Greer, Stanley Taggart, Bill Willis, John East, William Bartowick, Jeff Hankins, Tate Marsh, James Wilson, Fred Chappell, and Sonya Presnall. So far, the fund has collected \$415 and spent \$160. Thanks to these people for their support. The money is being used to purchase plants to beautify the course. See or call Tate Marsh (722–1951) if you would like to participate.

## **Board Report**

As we announced last month, a committee has been formed to look at modifying our clubhouse. Members of the committee are Greg Bryant, Sherry Taylor, Joey Persechino, Francie Williams, and Vicki Evans. The committee's goal is to reduce the cost of utilities and the number of employees needed to operate the club house during slow days of the week, on rainy days, and especially during the winter months. To accomplish this, some physical changes will be needed for the bar and pro shop to be operated by one employee. They plan to utilize member resources and time as well as earning the money needed with fund raising efforts. Please support these efforts as they will benefit all members by allowing us to run our club more efficiently. If you have any suggestions or



## Membership Report

We have four new members this month! Jerry Fowler, Maxie House and Morgan Pringle joined as regular members and Benjamin Mitchell joined as a junior member. We would like to welcome these new members to our club. We had four members to leave the club this month.

This brings our current membership level to 122 regular members and 5 junior members. Please encourage everyone you know to consider joining and supporting our club.

ideas for the clubhouse, or you can help with the work to make modifications, please contact one of these volunteers.

Over the past few months, we have had several people volunteer and do things to help the club. Many of these acts go unnoticed and the volunteers who do them cheerfully do this work with no recognition. Sonya Presnall and Lynn Sanders worked this month to get the front flower beds in shape. Clay Wilkes donated money to the club. Billy Conn donated sod to the club and he and several others helped put it out. We know there are many others, and we would like you to let us know who they are so we can recognize these people in this newsletter. It is this volunteerism that makes this club work!